
January 16, 2025 NWN WUTC Advice No. 25-01 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Jeff Killip, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, Washington 98503 

Re: Schedule 231 – Temporary Adjustments to Rates for Residential Bill Discount 
Program – Housekeeping 

Northwest Natural Gas Company, dba NW Natural (NW Natural or Company), files herewith the 
following housekeeping revision to its Tariff WN U-6, stated to become effective March 1, 2025.  

Second Revision of Sheet 231.1 Schedule 231 Temporary Adjustments to Rates for 
Residential Bill Discount Program 

Purpose 
The purpose of this filing is to make a housekeeping revision to correct tariff Sheet 231.1 due to 
a typographical error. 

Proposed Housekeeping Change 
In Advice No. 24-15 (UG-240881), NW Natural inadvertently included a version of Sheet 231.1 
that erroneously reflected the incorrect adjustment rates.  This was due to a transposition error 
when creating the tariff sheet, impacting schedules 42CTF, 42ITF, 42CTI, and 42ITI.  The 
adjustment rates in Exhibit A included with the original filing in UG 240881 reflect the correct 
rates for these schedules.  

This housekeeping change only impacts Schedule 231, with all of NW Natural’s primary rate 
Schedules 1, 2, 3, 27, 41, and 42 all reflecting the correct billing rates, including the correct rates 
for Schedule 231 reflected in the total Temporary Adjustment rate for each Schedule included in 
the December 18, 2024 compliance filing in docket UG-240881, for which the Commission 
issued a Compliance Acknowledgment Letter on December 24, 2024. 

Further, NW Natural has confirmed that the Company’s billing system reflects the correct rates 
as shown in the attached revised Schedule 231.  No customer bills have or will be affected by 
this housekeeping change.   
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Conclusion 
NW Natural respectfully requests that the Commission approve this housekeeping tariff change 
to become effective March 1, 2025. 
 
In accordance with WAC 480-90-193 and WAC 480-90-195(3), copies of this letter and the 
attached filing are available in the Company’s main office in Portland, Oregon, and on its 
website at www.nwnatural.com. 
 
As requested by WAC 480-80-103(4)(a), I certify that I have authority to issue tariff revisions on 
behalf of NW Natural.   
 
For the purposes of establishing a service list for this docket, and for any questions, please 
address correspondence on this matter to me with copies to the following:   
 

eFiling  
NW Natural, Rates & Regulatory Affairs   
250 SW Taylor Street  
Portland, Oregon 97204 
Fax: (503) 220-2579 
Telephone: (503) 610-7330 
eFiling@nwnatural.com   

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Kyle Walker 
 
Kyle Walker 
Senior Manager, Rates/Regulatory Affairs 
NW Natural 
250 SW Taylor Street 
Portland, Oregon 97204 
(503) 610-7051 
kyle.walker@nwnatural.com 
 
 
Attachment: 
NEW-NWN-WUTC-Advice-25-01-Trf-Sheet-231-1-01-16-25 


